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Shows how to rescue a loved one from the occult.Exposes Satan's schemes. Jeff Harshbarger
is a former Satanist. His attempts at suicide went astonishingly wrong, and his encounter with
Jesus helped him get free from Satan's shackles. This book exposes Satan's schemes and
shows the readers how to rescue someone they love from occult bondage.Jeff is now
considered to be one of the worlds' leading experts on the occult. Thousands of people have
sought his help for those they love. This informative and helpful book provides help and hope for
those who are caught up in Wicca, witchcraft, vampirism, Satanism, and other realms of
darkness.The President of Cleansing Stream Ministries, Chris Hayward, writes, Jeff
Harshbarger tells the unvarnished truth about the occult. Through his personal story, you'll
understand why and how a person is easily drawn into the dark side. More imporantly, Jeff
teaches you how to join with God to help break the strongholds that bind someone there. His no–
nonsense approach explodes the myths of ghost stories and vampire movies. This is the real
stuff. From Darkness to Light is a simple, comprehensive must–read for anyone who wants to
rescue a loved one from the occult.
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MATERIAL“From Darkness to Light explores Jeff’s amazing story, which outlines how easy it is
for people to begin dabbling into perilous supernatural realms. There is a clear warning here
which plainly illustrates how seemingly innocent and curious experimentation can soon lead into
very dangerous and dark spiritual realms. (In Jeff’s case, it was Satanism.) Most importantly, the
book also offers a message of hope. Even for those who have never been directly affected by
the extremes of occultism that Jeff was involved in, the message is clear: Jesus Christ is able to
save anyone, even those who seem totally lost and beyond redemption. This book is divided into
three clear sections: the first consists of Jeff’s own personal account, the second informs the
reader of what the occult actually is, and the final part offers some helpful practical advice
(accompanied by a few brief accounts of others who have had similar stories to Jeff’s). I found
this book to be a very riveting read, clear, and easy to follow. Definitely one of those books you
can’t put down. You just need to keep turning the pages to see what happens next”(Vince
McCann, author of From Satan’s Grasp)“Angelically oppressed? Whoever heard of such a term?
Well, Jeff Harshbarger, the Satanist, did. And that angelic oppression was a step toward his
deliverance from enslavement in the occult.” In his insightful new book, From Darkness to Light:
How to Rescue Someone You Love From the Occult, Jeff leads us through his descent into the
darkness of Satanism and his miraculous rescue from its grip. But he doesn’t stop there; he then
gives the reader a full encyclopedic knowledge of the occult world, pointing out how to recognize
the inroads of the devil in our society and in the lives of those we love. Based on the old adage,
“An ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure, Jeff goes on to give a thorough course on how
parents can help their children from falling into the devil’s trap and how to rescue them once they



have been ensnared. I wholeheartedly recommend From Darkness to Light to all parents, youth
leaders, and concerned Christians. It will prove to be a powerful tool in saving the lives of those
you love.”(Dr. Delron Shirley, former Dean of Indiana Christian University)“From Darkness to
Light is the story of Jeff Harshbarger’s amazing journey from the darkness of Satanism into the
light of truth that is found only in Jesus Christ. The reader will not only rejoice with Harshbarger
over his new life, but he will be led into further chapters that explains what the occult is and its
various forms. He shows how Satanism, Wicca, voodoo, Kabbalah, vampirism, and other
‘religions’ have the potential of leading innocents where they dare not to go. This book would not
be complete without the section on ‘How to Rescue Someone You Love From the Occult.’ It is
the most informative book on the occult that I have ever read.”(Karen Strand, author of “Escape
From the Fowler’s Snare” and contributor to more than a dozen anthologies. She is a prolific
writer of articles and editorials)“I highly recommend From Darkness to Light. As a former New
Age spiritualist, I’ve regretfully noticed a lack of these unique books over the past sixteen years.
There’s a desperate need to educate people with regard to the reality of warfare and spiritual
realms. Sadly, these are topics that Christians often dismiss. In these days, more New Agers and
occultists will find Jesus and join your church! Will you condemn or love them? Would you know
how to help them? Jeff deals with such important issues in a Christ-like and sensitive way. He
testifies of how Jesus Christ saved him from Satanism. He also provides an overview of the
occult, including Wicca, Kabbalah, shamanism, etc. He then shares his advice on reaching their
followers. This is essential reading for all Christians, not just youth pastors and parents. This
book will make a great gift for any of your loved ones who are trapped in the New Age or occult. I
believe it will provide invaluable help for thousands who are trying to escape the occult’s
grasp.”(Laura Maxwell, evangelist and founder of A Spiritual Quest ministry)“Powerful and
moving, the unique personal story of God’s love and grace shine in From Darkness to Light. I
loved it!”(Jill Martin Rische, Walter Martin Ministries and author of “The Kingdom of the
Occult”)“From Darkness to Light: How to Rescue Someone You Love From the Occult is the
latest in Jeff Harshbarger’s series of publications presenting a Christian approach to dealing with
the occult and those caught up in it. Like his other work, this book is knowledgeable, practical
and applicable. The author knows what he is talking about, conveys his knowledge in simple,
practical terms and guides the reader to apply it in concrete, personal situations. From Darkness
to Light is not an abstract treatment of its subject; it’s a book you can actually use.(Brooks
Alexander, Founder Spiritual Counterfeits Project)“From Darkness to Light is an important
resource to show that the occult is real and not a fantasy. It also reveals the power and mercy of
God, and how nobody is beyond his reach.Marcia Montenegro, author SpellboundThis book is
dedicated toHarry and Jo Richardson“God is our refuge and strength,a very present help in
trouble” (Psalm 46:1).FOREWORDGrowing up around ministry I regularly watched my
grandfather minister to people from all over the world who struggled under demonic bondage. To
the secular world he was an exorcist, but to many Bible believers he was just doing the normal
thing Jesus told his followers to do.Jeff attended my grandfather’s school and served in that



ministry for many years. I’m sure that during this time Jeff grew in his understanding of God’s
mighty power to deliver. He also received an impartation of that deliverance anointing my
grandfather flowed in for over 66 years in 119 countries of the world.I have known Jeff for almost
30 years. As a young man I was an eyewitness to the transformation process that Jeff went
through.In my ministry travels to 38 countries over the last 20 years, I’ve seen a lack of
understanding in the Body of Christ in regards to the reality of the kingdom of darkness and the
authority they possess in Christ. Like never before we must understand the spiritual battle being
waged over the souls of mankind.From Darkness to Light comes at the right time for people to
understand Jesus Christ has already won the victory over darkness and that we can stand in
that victory.In the book of Revelation the Apostle John reveals to us the power of our story ...
“They overcame him (the enemy) by the blood of the Lamb and the word of their testimony.”Jeff
has a dramatic testimony of what God has brought him through. Jeff is sharing his story how
God brought him from darkness to light and I know it will help shine God’s light on your
path.Lester SumrallPresident, LSIPART IJEFF’S STORYCHAPTER ONEI would die.The power
of my decision gave me strength. Death. I welcomed it. How often I had longed for it. And now it
seemed the only option.I paced in my bedroom, relieved that I had come to a proper conclusion
to my turmoil.Drunken laughter reverberated from the other end of the house. The other
members of my coven had no idea of my plans. Still, the fact that they partied while I suffered
only fueled my anger.This coven bordered on arrogant. What insolence! What confidence!
Confidence. I smiled weakly to myself. I had been confident once. I thought being the ultimate
servant of almighty Satan would bring what I had searched for all of my life.But no.Everything I
had put my hope and heart into had failed me. I existed, tormented by the absence of meaning
and purpose. I survived, plagued by the fact that I had received no answers to so many
questions. Worst of all, I lived tortured by the knowledge that my greatest enemy evidently had
the power to interfere with my quest for darkness.I would show this Jesus that He had no power
over me. I looked down at the diamond ring on my hand. What a meaningless bauble. My
designer jacket lay across the bed. Who cared? Nothing in this life had meaning now except
thumbing my nose at the God of the Christians. I would be the ultimate sacrifice to my god
Satan. In dying by my own hand, I would stop Jesus in His tracks.“F _____ you!” The snarl rose
from my gut, through my teeth, toward the ceiling. “I hate you! You can’t stop me!”I stormed from
my bedroom, through the living room of partying Satanists. I hit the front door and stepped out
into the cool September sun.I’d go to Sam’s Pawnshop. I made a left down the first street. A
middle-aged lady waddled with a bag of groceries on her hip; a green purse dangled from her
arm. Her red cheeks said exercise did not come often.Should I get some money out of her? No,
today I’d just scare her. I scowled and let my gaze meet hers. She moved her sensible shoes
faster, purse swinging as she went. I laughed. Manipulating people had always been my special
gift. I’d often enjoyed how weak and simpleminded people seemed to be. I would use my powers
on Sam in a minute. I’d tell the pawnshop owner that my home had been broken into. Perhaps
he’d wish me luck with a smile.A purple sky greeted me by the time I left the pawnshop. The last



rays of the sun stretched across the horizon and reflected in windows. Along the back streets of
Muncie, Indiana, I made my journey to the nearest hotel. My feet shuffled through a scatter of
fallen leaves, most of them still yellow, some already black. Black, like my withered soul.This will
be my last autumn. I sighed, almost relieved, and pushed to the back of my mind memories of a
time when I loved the crisp aroma of fall. I shoved aside recollections of autumn football games
with friends, and thoughts of the kind of family I had always wished to have.In the corner of the
parking lot at my destination of choice, I stashed the gun, marijuana, and whisky behind a bush. I
straightened my jacket to appear normal and went into the lobby to book a room. The
unsuspecting clerk put the key in my hand. What a mess he’d have to clean in the morning. I
almost laughed.I returned to my hiding place, retrieved my belongings, and slipped quietly down
the hall and into my room. I tossed the gun on the bed and sat down next to it.Might as well get
this over with. I pulled out my brown paper sack and lit a joint. The smoke circled my head and
my body relaxed. But I didn’t just want to relax; I wanted to be numb. I opened the bottle of Jack
Daniels and took a swig; liquor burned its way down my throat. Good. With the warmth of alcohol
coursing through my veins, confidence in my choice grew.My life would end, here in this hotel. I
would probably make the morning news. My mother would know by tomorrow. Her prayers had
failed.I loaded the gun and put the barrel to my head. And then fear engulfed me like a rogue
wave.“I’m not afraid to die!” My ears needed to hear it. I grew still at the sound of my own words.
How stupid could I be? I put the barrel to my head again, closed my eyes, and drew a deep
breath—and fear again—undeniable, unstoppable. Then a thought, crystal clear, entered my
mind: Where are you going to spend eternity?Sweat beaded on my forehead and my hands
shook. I couldn’t pull the trigger. The gun, heavy in my hand, dropped to the bed.Exhausted,
completely spent, I lay on the bed and fell into a fitful sleep. I woke the next morning, grabbed my
gun, and headed home. The failure of my life rested on my shoulders like lead. Failure to bring
about my death, well, I could not bear it.Anger welled up inside me. Today. Today my attempt to
destroy myself would succeed.I waited until my coven members had left for work or school. The
house stood quiet when I made my move. I found a thick rope in the garage and made a strong
noose. I tied the other end around a rafter and pulled on it just to be sure it would hold. It did.No
thinking this time. I grabbed an old chair, placed it under the noose, and stepped up on it. The
noose slipped around my neck and rested heavily on my collarbone. I pulled it tight. Rough cords
bit my skin. I kicked the chair out from under me with a brief thrill of excitement in my ultimate
success and with the knowledge that I would now face the master I had served so faithfully. The
rope tightened, my body jerked, and then I slammed hard into the cement floor. Somehow, the
rope had come untied. How could I be alive? I gasped to regain my breath. How could I not be
dead? How did I fail again?Depression settled over me. Twice I had tried to end my miserable
existence; twice I had failed. I dragged my aching body off the floor and went into the house.
Now what? Was there a way out? I didn’t know. What about the questions that still rolled around
in my head? Even my great mentor lacked answers.One by one the members of my coven
arrived home. Someone brought beer, another brought dope, and our nightly party began. I



passed through the kitchen, flung open the fridge, and grabbed a beer. I put it to my lips and took
a big gulp. The smell repulsed me! I spit the mouthful onto the floor.How stupid! I’d been drinking
for years. I grabbed another one, and couldn’t even try. The smell made my stomach heave. I
glared at the coven members around me, threw the second one in the sink, and fished in my
pocket for a joint. But the smell of it also made me ill. I lit a cigarette and took a deep drag. My
lips and throat seared in pain.My mood darkened. The members of my coven decided I was no
longer fun to be around and took the party elsewhere. As they pulled out of the driveway, I stood
in the house and watched. Now I could be alone.I went outside to clear the confusion from my
head. Alcohol and drugs now made me sick to my stomach. I couldn’t die! S__t! I couldn’t even
smoke! The weight of my life made my body feel heavy. With no other way of escape, I walked
back into the house and lay down on my bed. If I could just sleep, I could relieve my pain.I fell on
my bed and laid on my stomach, staring at the wall. With a sigh that came from the depths of my
being, I closed my eyes. From the pit of my stomach came a sob. Without being able to control
myself, I began to cry.Years of seeking answers had produced nothing. Everything I had touched
had failed. I just wanted to die and had failed at even that. Failure. I was nothing more than a
failure.My tears brought tremendous relief. I continued to weep for several more minutes.From
the quiet of the house came a voice, strong and clear: “Get out.”I caught my breath. I looked to
the foot of my bed, where the voice seemed to come from. I saw no one. My body tensed; I lay
very still. Perhaps a demon had come to punish my failure. The thought made me shudder.This
time I heard the voice from right beside my face. “Get out.” I could almost feel the breath on my
skin. This was no demon. Out! I must get out! No hesitation here. I went to the nearest porthole
of escape. I threw open the window beside my bed and slid to the ground just below.The night
was cold and clear. I turned away from the house and walked into a presence, unfamiliar to me.
Yet, somehow I knew it.This being, more powerful than anyone or anything, than any person or
any demon I had met in all my years as a Satanist, filled my back yard. At that moment, I felt a
wave of overwhelming love and compassion. I trembled all over and fell willingly to my face. I’d
found what I had been seeking: ultimate power. I’d met the One my heart had searched for—the
One of unfathomable forgiveness and love. I was in the presence of God. The God of my
enemies. The God of the Christians—but God nonetheless.Looking up through my tears into the
dark and starry sky, I said, “Jesus, just make my life okay.”I wasn’t conscious of accepting Him as
my Lord and Savior at that moment. I just needed to make it through that moment in my life. I
thought I would only ask Him to help me.And He did.CHAPTER TWOI am the fourth child in a
family of five, born in Camp Lejeune, North Carolina, and the son of a staff sergeant in the
United States Marine Corps. My father, a striking, six-foot-tall man with black hair, had the
respect of everyone around him. He cared deeply for everyone, but it fell to him to prepare our
boys for war. That made him as tough as they come—tough on his soldiers, tough on his
children. After all, he prepared us for the biggest war of all ... life.Because of this, I found it hard
to bond with my dad. He gave no second chances. One mistake, intentional or not, and we kids
would suffer the consequences. I can remember at times being punished and not really



understanding what I had done wrong. On top of this, he was gone from home a lot. But I loved
him as much as a son could love his father. I longed to be closer, but I also learned to be afraid
of him.My mother, on the other hand, overcompensated for my father’s absences and rigidity. A
petite brunette with an infectious smile, Mom could be overbearing at times because she
constantly ran interference for my father. Usually they would end up fighting. My father wanted to
make a man out of me, but my mother overprotected both my brother and me. We were, after all,
just little boys.
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ToGo48, “Sound and accurate!. Excellent true account of one man's journey which led him into
the occult, and then to be rescued from it by the power of Jesus Christ. A very insightful view of
how poor parenting can leave a child with no direction, and struggling to find a way that 'seems'
right to him. An eye-opening book that shows us what the occult really is, and how that 'only'
Jesus Christ can save you from it.”

clydeandbettylou, “Good. Great read for learning a nonjudgmental approach to witnessing to
people involved with the occult.Also an incredible testimony from the author, how he went from a
satanist to Christianity.”

Tara B., “like a wild ride on a roller coaster -- there .... This almost goes by too fast, like a wild
ride on a roller coaster -- there is a feeling of a lot of details being left out, and it's a fascinating
read.Definitely worth purchasing.”

Joel D. Weber, “Good resource on the occult. I am thankful for Christians such as Jeff, that are
willing to offer us their experiences and lives as examples of God'smighty power to rescue the
lost. And if you have been tied-up in the powers of darkness, in the magick of Wicca,
inSatanism, in earth worship... then let yourself listen to Jeff's story (life).What we see is an
emotional snapshot at what drives us to the occult - pride mostly. But when life is difficult, many
seeka place to gain control over their lives, they seek power over others and a sort of fulfilling
acceptance. But none of thesecan be found, ultimately, outside of God. All the power that you
can experience without God, is a power over which youhave no control - and emanates from
beings who hate you and God.See if this story echoes your own struggles, your own emptiness,
your own search for something beyond yourself. Jeffoffers a few pages at end of book to
evidence the occult (seeking and serving demonic beings) in other religions orpractices, that
may prove enlightening: Voodoo, Druids, Shamans, Native American, Santeria and of course
Satanism.This book reads easily and quickly. Jeff's struggles in life can be empathized with and
each one of us might have beenat some point, led to similar thoughts and actions. (this is not an
encyclopedia of the occult, nor an academic treatise -but a true account of Jeff's life and
struggle with the powers of darkness).The book ends with some helpful pages on how to assist
someone you think or know to be controlled by evil power. Again,these are not heavy handed,
systematic or didactic in nature - but rather gently remove stereotypes and offer eachChristian
confidence to love, pray and interact with the demonically oppressed.”

GM, “A dark story with a glorious ending. I enjoyed this story and I am so glad Jeff came out of
the darkness to find his salvation in Christ.”

Cats, “Good read.. Very informative book. Good read.”



evelene watson, “Five Stars. Good book couldn't put it down”

Deborah Nelson, “Excellent!. Wonderful Reading very insightful!!!”

The book by Jeff Harshbarger has a rating of  5 out of 4.5. 30 people have provided feedback.
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